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Place no issue in matter of survival
One of the earliest major buildings to be built in colonial Hong Kong went up in Central in the mid-1840s.
Amazingly, it can still be seen today. The catch is - you have to go to Stanley to see it.
Murray House was originally built as army officers’ quarters on the spot now occupied by the Bank of China tower. It is said the Japanese executed people in it during World War II. Later when it was used as government offices, some civil servants reported that the place was haunted.
Nowadays there would be an uproar at the idea of demolishing such an old building. But in the late 1970s few people cared much about our built heritage.
It was perhaps an early sign of heritage awareness when city authorities decided to dismantle Murray House and restore it elsewhere. Today, it houses shops and restaurants on the Stanley seafront.
Some think letting commercial retail outlets into a historic building is wrong, but at least a large number of people visit and use it, keeping the place alive.
The same goes for the old Stanley police station that now houses a supermarket.
Other critics have said that Murray House does not belong alongside the beach on the south side of the island.
It is certainly out of its original context, but those original surroundings no longer exist back in Central anyway. Today, moving it would not be acceptable, but in the late 1970s, it was a sensitive thing to do.
At least the building survives.
